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South and South East Berkshire District Scouts
Parent and Child Camp 2010

17th to 19th September
CAR PARKING INFORMATION SHEET

Due to the high number of campers and consequent number of vehicles arriving
at the site the following procedures must be adhered to for the safety of all
concerned.

Parking from 6pm Friday has been arranged in the Hurst Lodge School field, along the road
from the campsite. Campers are strongly advised to pack kit suitably for carrying from car
park, across the road and through the car park.

A temporary pedestrian access has been arranged from the field almost directly opposite
the campsite entrance to facilitate easier transfer of people and kit.

The more families that can go directly to the school field and PARK FIRST, SORT
CHILDREN and BOOK IN, then TRANSFER PERSONAL KIT, the better for all.

The object is to avoid clogging the campsite car park, by restricting vehicles dropping
young children and heavy camp gear quickly in the campsite. If required designated staff
will be available to mind children (identified by hi-viz jacket and scout necker) in the old
building while the car is parked in the field and personal kit transferred across the road.

A parking form must be completed at the time of parking (this will be available at
the entrance to car park field), left in the vehicle and a copy handed to staff when booking
in at the old building BEFORE finding group camping area. This is so vehicle owners can be
quickly located if required any time during the event.

GROUP KIT - Direct access to campsite will be permitted for group kit vehicles and
trailers. The state of the ground will determine how far into the site access is permitted.
Any vehicle permitted into camping area will be walked in and out. No vehicles to remain
in camping areas.

The main campsite car park to be kept vehicle free for the duration of the camp.
Some staff vehicles will be parked near the county building.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter,
Camp Organising Team



